
Friends of Museum meeting on Oct 7, 2017 Invitation  
 

You and a guest are cordially invited to come to our Museum on Saturday, October 7, 2017 for another 

special Museum exhibit/presentation for donors who have supported the Museum work related to 

collecting, organizing, cataloging, and scanning the Museum archival materials. 

Dr Wim Coudenys, Professor of Russian and European (Cultural) History at the University of Leuven 

(Belgium), will be speaking about Russian post revolutionary emigration in Belgium. 

Alla Sokolov will give us a talk on the journey of the Anatolii Sokolov, starting from prerevolutionary 

times. 

Both talks we be illustrated on our screen. 

The meeting is scheduled to start at 11:00 AM and will last for 1.5 hours. The Russian Center main 

entrance door is usually closed, but access to the museum can be made by calling the Museum via a 

special telephone at the entrance door, and the door buzzer will be activated for you. 

The Museum thanks you for your generous support this year and sincerely hopes that you will be able to 

attend. We also hope that you will continue supporting our efforts in the future.  

Sincerely 

 

Nicholas Koretsky 

Museum President 


